
Dear Members of the Judiciary Committee: 

 

Please vote NO on SB 2307. Our library already has policies in place, and North Dakota has 

appropriate laws to prevent obscenity. Decisions about library materials should be made by local 

governments and library boards, not dictated by unnecessary legislation. 

SB 2307 creates unnecessary restrictions and puts librarians at risk of criminal or financial 

consequences simply for doing their jobs. Our library is a small, one-room county library shared 

with our elementary school. The space is carefully sectioned by age, and our single librarian 

already handles the workload of two positions to maximize resources and save money. 

If this bill passes, one of these entities may be forced to close, which would be a devastating loss 

for our community. Please stand with us and oppose SB 2307. 

 

Traci Lund 

Crosby, ND 58730 


